From: Beaverson, Dorothy

Sent: Wednesday, December 16, 2015 8:37 AM

**To:** Adams, Charles (Superintendent) **Cc:** michelle.barlow@spencer.kyschools.us

Subject: Board book item

Mr. Adams I am pleased to inform you of our health science students success in that all 16 students who sat for the national EKG certification exam passed! These students are now career ready due to passing an industry certification test for their career pathway. Please allow the attached letter to be placed in the board agenda since we wanted to thank the board for the allowance to purchase two additional EKG machines for the program this past October. The following students took the exam and passed and deserve a mention either in the weekly update and/or board meeting this coming Monday: Myranda Baker, Trinity Chesser, Logan Holbrook, Bethany Hood, Makayla Karrer, Olivia King, Delaney Lindamuth, Mackenzie Lurie, McKenna Lyons, Olivia Marksbury, Haley Meadors, Kylee Nestor, Marissa Priddy, Holly Taylor, Serenity Tipton, and Morgan Williamson. This is our first group to become certified from SCHS! Congratulations!!

Thank you as well for supporting the health science program in our short three years!

Dorothy Beaverson RN, BSN Spencer County High School Health Sciences Instructor HOSA Advisor